
PCCLD Temporary Masking Policy 

All individuals ages 2 years and older are required to wear face coverings over the nose and mouth while 
inside Pueblo City-County Libraries as recommended by the Pueblo Department of Public Health & 
Environment (PDPHE), the Colorado Department of Public Health & Environment (CDPHE), and the 
Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC).  The masking requirement is to be applied in a manner 
consistent with the Americans with Disabilities Act and related laws.  The purpose of this measure is to 
help address the high number of positive COVID-19 cases currently in Pueblo County and to assist in 
maintaining a safe and healthy library environment.  Failure of an individual to comply with this policy may 
result disciplinary action up to and including possible expulsion from the library and/or the loss of library 
privileges. This policy will be reviewed by the Pueblo City-County Library District Board of Trustees on a 
monthly basis to determine if conditions merit its continuation, modification, or rescission. The Executive 
Director or her/his designee is authorized to take action in accordance with any updated guidance and/or 
requirements of the PDPHE, CDPHE, and/or CDC with regard to masking and/or related matters and 
bring such action to the attention of the full Board of Trustees. 
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